ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 
Tuesday, 2nd November, 2011 

Meeting commenced: 6.55 p.m. 
                      




       “             ended: 8.45 p.m.  

PRESENT: 
Roy Marsh – in the Chair 



Councillors Clague, Dobbs, Drake and Loveday



A. Marsh – SARA



E. Down - TCARA



L. Holmes – Salford Lads Club 



N. Armsden – Salford Lads Club 



H. Matthews – MediaCityUK and The Anchor



J. Fitzpatrick – Seedley and Langworthy Trust


J. Sowerby – Seedley and Langworthy in Bloom



D. Temple – Seedley and Langworhty in Bloom 



J. O’Malley – TIETARA 



K. O’Neill – TIETARA 



H. F. de Boer – TIETARA 



S. Slater – TIETARA 



F. Kent – New Barracks 



K. McGlassen – Unlimited Potential 



M. Scantlebury – Salford LIDS 



J. Wood – Salford LIDS 



A. Sanchez – Salford LIDS 



D. Gough – St James Park Apartments



J. Doyle – NE Ordsall 



S. Middleton – Langworthy Resident 


J. Dale – New Barracks TMO 

OFFICERS:
R. Spanner – Neighbourhood Manager 



S. Bowden – Salford CVS 



P. Halliwell – Salford Royal Foundation Trust 



L. Clifton – Salford Royal Foundation Trust 



D. Wood – Salford Royal Foundation Trust 


L. Richings – Salford University 



S. Lawton – Urban Vision 



L. Nealon – Democratic Services, Salford City Council 

44.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Mashiter and Warmisham, Alan Hulme, Myra Hulme, Tim Field, Sylvia Sharples, Walter Greenhalgh, Jerry Stone, Doreen Granger, Danny Mulvahill and Jeanette Coward. 
45. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS 
RESOLVED: THAT the minutes of the last meeting held on Tuesday, 7th September, 2010 be approved as a correct record. 

46. MATTERS ARISING 
Minute 35 – Chimney Pot Park proposals 
Ross Spanner informed the Committee that funding for the railing restoration had been approved and confirmation of a date for works to start would be known soon. 
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

47. HIGHWAYS UPDATE 
Ross Spanner provided an update report in relation to the Ordsall and Langworthy Highways Schemes. 
Ross provided an update with regard to the following schemes: 

· Ordsall Estate 20 mph speed restriction, Ross Spanner reported that there would be a delay on this scheme as an objection had been made. 
· Seedley Terrace traffic calming, Ross Spanner reported that the second survey had been under taken and there were no issues with speeding it was proposed that enhanced signing be put in place in the area.
Ross also informed the Community Committee about two potential programmes one being a super crossing on Trafford Road and crossing on Broadway near the Oasis Academy and the other being car parking at the rear of shops on Langworthy Road. He asked if the Committee were happy to fill any funding gaps from the Devolved Highways Budget to support fund these schemes. 
Community Committee decided to support the proposals for a Super Crossing on Trafford Road and Broadway and car parking at Langworthy Road. 
Concern was raised in relation to the Quays Gateway and the movement of the Cranes from the Quays and how much this proposal would cost in the current financial climate. Community Committee were informed that an update regarding this matter would be provided at the next meeting. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 
RESOLVED: (2) THAT Community Committee support the proposals to allow funding from the Devolved Highways Budget to fill any funding gaps to support the super crossing and car parking schemes. 
RESOLVED: (3) THAT the Quays Gateway and the moving of the cranes be discussed at the next meeting. 

48. COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN 2011
A Copy of the Ordsall and Lagworthy Action Plan and priorities was submitted for noting. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

49. HOW CAN THE UNIVERSITY BE MORE INVOLVED IN ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY
Linda Richings the Community Engagement Manager from the University of Salford attended the meeting to ask Community Representatives and Groups to consider using students in engaging and helping in voluntary community projects. She highlighted to the Committee the benefits the students can have in helping g in such projects. Linda asked that if any groups would like to consider using students to help out in any of their projects or groups please let her know. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT any Community Representatives/Groups would like to use students in any projects please contact Linda Richings. 
50. MediaCityUK – AN UPDATE 
Ross Spanner informed the Committee that a further update would be available at the next meeting. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT a further update be given at the next meeting. 

51. NIALL ARMSDEN PRESENTATION ON HIS BRITISH SCHOOLS EXPLORATION SOCIETY TRIP TO THE HIMALAYAS
Niall Armsden a volunteer at Salford Lads Club and resident of Ordsall Estate gave the Committee a presentation on a recent five week science trip he had been on with the British Schools Exploration Society to Ladakh in the Himalayas. Niall’s presentation included information on the exercises that the group undertook whilst in Ladakh and how the group dealt with flooding when it hit Pakistan and India including building bridges with locals to evacuate villages and helping locals with medical treatment. 
The Committee thanked Niall for his presentation and congratulated him on his work during his trip and stated it was nice to see the young people of Salford achieving great things. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

52. SALFORD ROYAL NHS FOUNDATION TRUST – HOW WOULD YOU LIKE THE TRUST DEVELOP IN THE FUTURE? 
The Committee were introduced to Peter Halliwell the Ordsall and Langworthy Salford Royal Foundation Trust Governor. Peter gave a presentation that included information on the following: 
· Information on the Hospital;

· The services the Hospital provides in Salford and the North West;

· The composition of the Council of Governors;
· The roles and responsibilities of the Governors;

· The statutory duties of the Governors;

· Engagement work;

· Community priorities in relation to the hospitals future developments, how the hospital can improve the lives of the people in the community, how can patients and carers experience of the hospital and its staff be improved and how do the community think the hospital can safely reduce its cost. 

Members thanked Peter for his presentation and raised concerns with the closure of the Maternity Unit and Walk in Centre at Pendleton. 

Members were informed to look at www.salford.nhs.uk/urgentcareengagement with regard to the ongoing consultation regarding the changes to urgent care and the Walk in Centres in Salford and urged to express their views and issues. The committee were also informed to visit www.makingitbetter.nhs.uk for further information regarding the changes to maternity services in Salford. 
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

53. HEALTHY COMMUNITY COLLABORATIVE – HOW TO GET INVOLVED 
Kieran McGlassen from Unlimited Potential informed the Committee of the Healthy Communities Collaborative Project that had been re-launched in 2010 to focus on two issues, firstly to raise awareness of risk factors of Cardiovascular Disease and to secondly raise awareness of the early warning signs of oesophageal, stomach, bowel and lung cancer. He stated that the project currently had a team in Langworthy and asked if Members would like to know more about the project, know any groups that might wish to get involved or have an interest to get in touch with Steve Jones the Healthy Communities Collaborative Project Manager on 0161-743-0088 or Email steve.jones@unlimitedpotential.org.uk. 

The Chair thanked Kieran for informing the Committee of the project and asked that this information be distributed to the Forums and in the newsletters. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT this information be passed on to the Local Forums and an article be included in the Community Newsletter.

54. FIND OUT ABOUT ‘THE BOAT PROJECT’ SALFORD LIDS
Mike Scantlebury gave a presentation on a project by Salford LIDS called ‘The Boat Project’ looking into the feasibility of acquiring a floating museum for Salford Quays. He stated that the need was wide for a ship that could accommodate exhibitions, concerts, social events and perhaps even workshop space for artists. He informed the Committee that LIDS had an example in mind and some years ago the theatre group 'Walk the Plank' brought their ship to the Quays, and moored up while they were preparing a show for the Commonwealth Games and suggested that something like that would be ideal for the new venture.  Mike informed the Committee that they could see the Boat Project online by visiting www.salfordlids.co.uk . 
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

55. BUDGET SUB GROUP 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the recommendations arising from the meeting of the Budget Sub Group held on 28th September, 2010 be approved. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT the Financial Position in respect of (a) the Devolved Budget, (b) the Community Health and Well Being Fund and (c) SPAA Active Communities Funding be noted. 
56. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
· Lighting the Legend
The Committee were informed that Lighting the Legend was being held on Thursday, 4th November, 2010 at 6.30 p.m. at the Lowry Plaza. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

· Salford CVS annual funding conference
Sarah Bowden from Salford CVS informed the Committee that the Salford CVS annual funding conference was taking place on Thursday, 11th November, 2010. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

· Community Newsletter 
Edward Down stated that the Pendleton area was not really being covered in the Community Newsletter and suggested that the Newsletter be published to cover all areas alternatively for example Ordsall and Langworthy the Ordsall and Pendleton. 

Ross Spanner informed the Committee that a review was going to be held with regard to Community Newsletters.
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

57. DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING 
RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting of the Ordsall and Langworthy Community Committee be held on Tuesday, 11th January, 2011 at 6.45 p.m. 

